Public Works Department

700 A. Wilmeth Road

McKinney, Texas 75069

c O L L I N c 0 U N T Y www.collincountytx.gov
972-548-3700 (Phone)

972-548-3754 (Fax)

Date: March 6, 2018

To: Commissioner’s Court

From: Jon Kleinheksel X~

Re: CR 1219 Upgrade to Concrete Project

The City of Princeton contacted Public Works regarding their desire to work
cooperatively with the County to upgrade CR 1219 adjacent to Charlie’s Concrete, to a
reinforced concrete section. The section, shown on the attached map, is approximately
1,730 ft. long and is a shared boundary road with Princeton. The existing road has been
severely damaged by large volumes of heavy trucks and staff feels that any section less
than reinforced concrete will also deteriorate rapidly.

The attached letter details the responsibilities of Princeton and the County. To
summarize the County will provide a topographical survey of the site, remove the
existing surface, regrade and revegetate the ditches, provide traffic control devices, and
contribute $25,000 cash toward the total estimated construction cost of $420,000.

Given the scope of the required upgrade staff feels that the requested County
participation is reasonable and that the project will be mutually beneficial to Princeton
and Collin County.

Funds have been budgeted, (Road Reconstruction 010-7501-680-75-36) to accommodate
this proposed upgrade project.

Public Works requests Commissioner’s Court consideration and approval to participate
with the City of Princeton in the reconstruction of CR 1219.

Should you require additional information, please contact me and I will respond
accordingly.



